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Being all the Captains of the rank of Poft at tliis

place.—On the Court affembling, at half pad ten o*Clock
—the prifaiier being brought forward, the evidence
called ovet, and audience admitted, read the Order ad-
^refled to the Prciidcnt from the Honorable Giorgje
CRANFiELDBERKELEY,Vice-Admiral of the White, and
Commander in Chief at Halifax, Nova-Scotia, &c. dated
the 25th of Auguft, and the Prefident*s Order to the

Judge Advocate tb ofliciate as fuch, when the Members,
and Judge Advocate, were feverally fworn, agreeable

to AdI: of Parliament; and.the following letter, con-
taining the charges againft the prifoner, read :

His Majeji/s Shop Halifax^

Halifax Harbarf i^lhAuguJi^ 1807.
Sir,' .

'' "

I beg leave to reprefent to you, that the five men
named in the margin,* belonging to His Majefty's

Sloop Halifax, under mycommand, when fent with a

petty bfircer in the jolly-boit, in Hampton Roads, on
The 7th of March laft, to weigh a kedge anchor, which
had been previoully dropped for the pui pofe of fwing-
ing the fliip by, taking the advantage of the dufk of
the evening, mutinied upon the petty oflicer, fome of
them threatening to wwr^i/fr him, but^ the reft interfer-

ing, they defifled ; however, taking the boat under
their own command, they fucceedcd,in deferting, by
ianding. at Sewe'/s Point.

The whole of the above-mentioned Deferters, thave
fince been informed, entered on board the United
States frigate Chefapeake, and were feen by nie, and
^^'

'

feveral

^ Richd. Hubert, Hen. Saunders, Jenkia Ratford, Geo. North, Wm. Hill.
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